Longview Soccer Club Minutes

April 11, 2016

In attendance: Seth Cockrill, Jennifer Cockrill, Cathy Reynolds, Jak Massey, Bob McIntyre, Marv Kasemeier, Jenn Jolly

Absent with notice: Jeff Coleman, Tony Werner, Sara Johnson

Called to order at 6:07 Bob McIntyre presiding.

Marv made a motion to approve March financials, Seth seconded, all in favor, financials approved.

Bob McIntyre, VP

• 2 micro-refs showed up for training. Will hold another on Thursday with 15 expected.

Seth Cockrill

- Work party went well and got most things done but fields need to continue to be re-lined.
- Bought 2 new style nets for U8-9 to try out to see if they last longer.
- The park's department now has 2 sets of small goals and full size set.
- Increased moving to 2 times a week.
- Would like to see signs on the new bathrooms doors with something about them being maintained by LSC with youth funds and they're only open during game time on Saturdays. Jennifer will text Tony.
- Last minute prep needed for opening day: put out sandbags, fix nets, re-line fields.
- On March 11th the port-a-pottie on field 8 was vandalized.
- Calling someone in from American Workforce to re-line fields.

Due to increased field maintenance costs:

Jak made a motion to increase the fees for Timber Barons' field use for Fall 2016 to \$225 per team and Spring 2017 to \$40 per game, Marv seconded, all in favor, Seth and Cathy abstained, motion passed.

Jak Massey, Head Registrar

- Will send an email out tonight about jersey pick-up on Thursday. Jak will hand out the camp flyers with some other handouts.
- Missing about 6 head coach's Cardiac Arrest forms. Each team has at least one person that have completed it. Jak will give Bob the list to approach coaches on Saturday.
- Team Sports Admin gave a presentation. Cathy feels they are a couple of years away from being able to handle the volume of a club our size. The group agreed that until some of the changes and additions are implemented we will stay with Bonzi.

Mary Kasemeier, Concessions

- Got the area cleaned up and ready for Saturday. Some things were moved around so someone may be getting in. The replacement total \$944 from the March 4th break-in.
- Adding cotton candy and ice cream sandwiches to the menu.
- Marv will send Jak a menu to include in the coach handouts and she will add something about the only garbage cans available at concessions.

Jennifer Cockrill, Secretary

- Discussed Soccerpalooza ideas.
- Reviewed March Ops minutes. The May Ops meeting will be a work session to go over rule changes that are to be implemented in the fall. Everyone is encouraged to attend.
- Will start emailing out camp announcements. Flyers are in to be handed out with jerseys. Will speak to Morgan this week about handing them out during Timber Baron's tryouts.

Jenn Jolly, Equipment

- This season has been one of the best sponsored yet.
- Jerseys will be delivered tomorrow.
- Ice packs will be handed out with jerseys. Jenn will give a box to Marv to keep in concessions if she has an extra.

Old business

Matching grant money allocation. Has Jeff been able to meet with anyone from Kaiser?

New business

- Timer Barons want to have a booth at LSC fields on Saturdays to promote the Timbers tickets and the Select organization and try-outs. Jenn made a motion to allow the Timber Barons to have a booth, Jennifer seconded, all in favor, Cathy and Seth abstained.
- Marv questioned how to respond to potential safety issues on the fields. Jenn recommended calling 911 or dispatch.
- Bob will be resigning as VP at the end of the Spring season due to his work schedule.
 He will continue with the micro-ref program.
- Discussed strategies for bringing in new volunteers.

Adjourned at 8:12